

Wyke Regis Primary Federation

Developing caring, independent learners for the world community

Head of Federation - Mrs Wanda Roberts B Ed MA (Ed) Deputy Head of Federation - Mrs Jackie Sonner BA (Hons) PGCE

Tel:

Assistant Headteacher - Mrs Sara Ellis Wyke Regis Church of England Junior School High Street Wyke Regis Weymouth Dorset DT4 9NU

01305 786041 Fax: 01305 771421 junoffice@wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk www.wykeregisfed.dorset.sch.uk

20/07/21

Dear Parents and Carers and Y6 children,

I just wanted to drop you a note to say hello – I hope you are all well and coping with this heat. I am really sorry that you have not been able to attend school this week. This COVID situation is a nightmare and not what we would have wanted for you all for your last week at Wyke.

The Y6 teachers were equally disappointed not to have the chance to say goodbye to you and so would like to invite you to a farewell BBQ lunch on Sunday 25th July. Mrs Ellis and I will also come and help out as we would also like to say goodbye properly. She will be sending a google form for you to confirm attendance and dietary requirements. The event will be held from 11.30 till 1pm. Access and collection afterwards is via the High Street gate only.

Please note this event is weather dependent! Fingers crossed that the rain stays away. We will notify you by text if we are unable to go ahead. Unfortunately, this is the only day we can offer as we have contractors on site from Monday undertaking various works across the school – including Y6 toilets!

You will also be able to collect your books and personal belongings as well as your school report on Sunday if you haven't already received it via a sibling. If you are unable to attend the BBQ, parents may collect your things between 2-3pm on Friday 23rd from the school hall.

Your leavers assembly is almost ready to share – I am so glad I heard you singing all those mornings – it lifted everyone's spirits last week for sure. Mr Cooper assures me it will be ready for your viewing from Thursday lunchtime when a link will be placed on google classroom.

Miss Clark has asked me to remind you that Y6 are taking part in the Challenge Mrs Sonner tasks running this week. This will be a spelling test from pupils and done at the google meet on Thursday morning. Make sure you pick some hard spellings for her!

Finally, I just want to say what a lovely year 6 you have been. You have coped remarkably well in your last two years at primary school and been determined to carry on no matter what. I wish you all the very best of wishes as you move on to secondary school – remember, you don't get a second chance to make a good first impression. You can do it. It will all be an anxious but exciting time for you all – a bit like starting here in reception all those years ago. We will certainly miss you here but look forward to hearing about how well you are all doing in the future. Good luck!

Will hopefully see you on Sunday, but if not, have a super summer holiday.

Mrs W Roberts Head of Federation